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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 
TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: December 11, 2012 
 
From:  Frank W. Robinson, Town Manager  Item No:  21 
   
Subject: APPROVAL OF PROPOSED OFFICE SPACE LEASE BETWEEN THE TOWN 

OF APPLE VALLEY AND U.S. CONGRESSMAN-ELECT PAUL COOK FOR 
ESTABLISHMENT OF THE 8TH CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT OFFICE AT 
TOWN HALL 

 
T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 

1. Approve the proposed Town Hall office space lease between the Town of 
Apple Valley and U.S. Congressman-elect Paul Cook.   

2. Authorize the Town Manager to execute said proposed lease upon approval 
by the U.S. House of Representatives Administrative Counsel and receipt of 
signed agreement from Congressman-elect Cook.     

 
SUMMARY: 
 
On 11/19/12, the Town Manager’s office was contacted by Mr. Matt Knox, District 
Director for Congressman-elect Paul Cook, to discuss the possibility of leasing office 
space in Town Hall for the purposes of establishing the newly-elected Congressman’s 
8th U.S. Congressional District Office. Subsequently, the Town Manager met with Mr. 
Knox, and provided a tour of both the Town Hall and Development Services building 
offices. Mr. Knox indicated his interest in space options located in Town Hall and asked 
the Town Manager to provide pricing and terms for a 2-year lease of existing office 
space.  
 
On 11/30/12, a Special Meeting of the Town Council convened in order to formally 
authorize the Town Manager to negotiate price and terms for an office space lease with 
Congressman-elect Cook and/or his representative.  
 
Subsequent to the Special Meeting held 11/30/12, the Town Manager proceeded to 
negotiate an office space lease with District Director, Matt Knox. “Attachment A” is the 
proposed lease which has been accepted by Congressman-elect Cook with regard to 
price and terms. The proposed lease is for 1,302 sq. ft. of Town Hall office space at 
$690 per month; lease term is for 24 months and will commence on or about January 3, 
2013.  



Town Council Staff Report 
Page 2     

Council Meeting Date:  12/11/12  21-2 
 

 
The proposed lease is now subject to review and approval by the U.S. House of 
Representatives Administrative Counsel. If the proposed terms and conditions of the 
lease are determined to be in compliance with applicable law and House Rules and 
regulations, the Administrative Counsel will notify Member-elect Cook that he may 
proceed with the execution of the lease.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT:   
 
Pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Lease, the Town will receive lease 
payments equal to $690 per month or $8,280 per annum. These funds will be deposited 
into the General Fund. The initial term of the lease is for two years after which time the 
terms of the lease may or may not be renegotiated or renewed.  Lease pricing covers 
the Town’s approximate operating and maintenance expenses on a per square foot 
basis (e.g utilities and custodial services) attributed to the proposed leased office space 
area. 
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